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Covid-19 and Research 

This article summarises points raised in a meeting between the chairs of the Health and 

Disability Ethics Committees (HDECs), various DHB Research Office Representatives, and 

the Ministry of Health (the Ministry) on the 18th of March 2020. The meeting was held to 

discuss the nation-wide plans surrounding clinical trial research in the Covid-19 setting, and 

the options in terms of keeping an open line of communication between researchers and the 

ethics committees. 

 

Carrying out existing research in the COVID-19 setting and Deviations / Amendments to 

existing studies to address COVID-19 elements 

1. Various ways in which research practice will need to change if infection of COVID-19 

becomes widespread in New Zealand were discussed, such as alternatives to regular 

at-home visits.  

2. The DHB Research Office Representatives stated that at risk level 4 (as defined by 

the DHBs) research staff will be pulled into the clinical treatment/administration pool, 

and notification to HDECs will no longer be possible. While DHBs are operating at 1 

and 2 research staff should still be able to notify HDECs of any changes (deviations 

to protocols and amendments). 

The HDEC chairs suggested that at level 4, if the researchers could not reasonably 

and safely conduct the study, participants should be withdrawn and the trial should 

be closed, where this did not impact safety of participants. However, the DHB 

Research Office Representatives stated that at that level there will not be the 

capacity to complete the administrative work required to close the study down or 

possibly to even notify all participants. Exactly what this would look like would 

depend on the study and the safety of the participants: patient safety would be 

prioritised over notifying HDEC.  

It was agreed that participants should be given the opportunity early on in the 

outbreak to withdraw from the study if they wish to do so. 

It was agreed that at a DHB risk level of 4 clinical safety considerations should 

override the requirement for HDEC reporting. 

It was agreed that even during levels 3 and 4, the level of risk for any change from an 

approved protocol should remain the primary consideration for notification to HDEC.  

3. The DHB Research Office Representatives highlighted that what happens in the 

COVID-19 context is dependent on staff acting as clinicians, rather than researchers 

being instructed by sponsors. Furthermore, trial sponsors have generally instructed 

researchers that it is their responsibility to develop a locally appropriate plan 

regarding the study in the COVID-19 context. 

 

 

 



HDEC procedures in the COVID-19 setting 

4. The Ministry noted that the NHS has released guidance for ethics committees, 

describing the various scenarios of COVID-19, and which changes would only 

require notification to an ethics committee and which would require expedited review.  

The HDECs are establishing an emergency SOP for online and teleconference 

meetings for COVID-19-related applications or amendments. The   SOP should be 

enacted early next week. It will enable prioritisation of COVID-19 related applications, 

and incorporate a framework for assessing risk to participants and determining on 

that basis whether HDEC review is required for a given protocol deviation.  

5. It was agreed that in the case of a category 4, reporting to HDECs on protocol 

deviations due to the COVID-19 response would not need to be made immediately, 

but could be made once a month. This time period would be re-assessed in a 

month’s time. Reporting should also be kept brief. 

The points raised in this meeting may be shared with researchers and sponsors to indicate 

the HDEC approach going forwards.  


